
‭Attn: 12th grade parents-‬‭school year 2024-2025‬

‭All students entering 12th grade must have two doses of the Meningococcal vaccine.‬
‭The State of Ohio requires that all students must have these immunizations.  Please have your‬
‭physician or health department complete the needed immunization and return the record to the‬
‭school.  If your son/daughter has already received these, please send a copy of the‬
‭immunization record to the school office so their record can be properly updated.‬

‭Children who are not in compliance will be excluded from school after October 1‬‭st‬‭, per state law.‬

‭The Union County Health Department has an immunization clinic on the 4‬‭th‬ ‭Thursday of each‬
‭month at the Richwood Fire Department, by appointment only.  937-642-2053‬

‭The Health Department will also be at the High School during open house on August 7th,‬
‭2024 from 3-6pm for an immunization clinic.  Please call 937-645-2058 to schedule an‬
‭appointment. Appointments are required.‬

‭Please return the completed record to the school or mail directly to the school nurse:‬

‭North Union Middle School‬

‭Attn:  Lindsay Cox, RN‬

‭401 N. Franklin Street‬

‭Richwood, OH 43344‬

‭Thank you,‬

‭Lindsay Cox, RN‬

‭North Union Local Schools‬


